Operations Committee Minutes

March 7, 2011
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present: Heather Gleason, Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson, Connie Hines, Rick Roy, Karen Wagner and Jeanne Witty.  
Training Day
Heather Gleason reported that the Training Team is planning for the next WorkForce Center Partner Training Day and asked managers if there were any conflicts with Thursdays in July.  

Area Career Exploration (ACE)

Connie Hines reported that ACE, which is an interactive career fair for 10th graders in the Fairmont area, is scheduled for April 6th.   

Employment Law Seminar

Connie Hines reported that Nancy Vollertson is coming to Fairmont on April 13th to present on employment law.  
NEG Flood Grant

Connie Hines reported that the New Richland flood project is complete and the St. James project will begin this spring.  The flood projects are for current dislocated workers or long term unemployed individuals to assist with clean up efforts from the September floods.  

Fairmont Businesses

Connie Hines reports that Hy-Vee is planning an expansion.  A chinese restaurant and dollar store will open in the mall.
Cost Allocation Plan

Rick Roy reported that the six month period has passed and it is time to reconcile the cost allocation plan.  A 5% difference is needed to make cost adjustments.  Rick will also need CRS, WF1 and FTE data as of February 1st for the next six month period.  Diane Halvorson will send a follow-up email to Dave Niermann to request a copy of the signed final plan.
Code

Karen Wagner reported that the door code for the office and break room will be changed.  Staff will be notified prior to the effective date.  
Broadband Technology Opportunity Grant (BTOP)

Karen Wagner reported that the BTOP Grant with the MN Literacy Council will provide a ½ time coordinator position hired by Adult Basic Education to work with volunteers that assist customers in the resource room with basic computer skills at the New Ulm and Mankato WorkForce Centers.   

Minnesota Intelligent Rural America (MIRC) 
Diane Halvorson reported that the local Adult Basic Education consortiums, Mankato WorkForce Center and South Central WorkForce Council submitted a proposal for a MIRC Grant to provide basic computer skills classes.  The classes will be held in various locations on a monthly basis.  The 8 hours of instruction will teach computer skills in the context of the MN Job Bank.  
Minnesota State University-Mankato 

Diane Halvorson reported that MSU –Mankato applied for an Office of Energy Security grant to provide training connected to energy efficiency of buildings, HVAC and LEED. 
Blue Green Training

Diane Halvorson reported that the next GreenPower class will begin March 31st.  

SMAFE Grant

Karen Wagner reported that the Southern Minnesota Association of Food and Ethanol Manufacturing submitted a grant to provide mid level employees training to enter the ethanol and food manufacturing industry. 

DOL Grant

Diane Halvorson reported that there is a DOL Career Pathways grant available for low income and low skills individuals.  

MnDOT Testing

Karen Wagner reported that Job Service will be testing for the MnDOT positions.  MnDOT completes the screening and refers applicants to the WorkForce Center for testing.  The test results are returned to MnDOT and applicants that pass the math and reading test are contacted by MnDOT and placed on an eligible list.     

Mystery Shopper
Diane Halvorson reported that mystery shoppers will be visiting WorkForce Centers in March.  Three staff from our area will participate.  

Local Unified Plan Update

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the Local Unified Plan document and requested input from managers by April 1st.
Meeting adjourned.

